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 Happy New 

Year. Hope every-

one had a great 

holiday and is start-

ing the New Year 

with good health. 

No doubt, 2009 

was a very trying year for our econ-

omy and especially the RV industry, 

but Monaco International remained 

a very strong Chapter of  FMCA.  Al-

though attendance at our pre-rallies 

was down somewhat, this did not 

keep us from having two great ral-

lies, thanks to the rally masters and 

all the volunteers. 

 We are looking forward to 

2010 with the winter/spring pre -

rally in Tucson, AZ   in March, the 

summer pre-rally in Salem, OR in 

August and the Balloon Fiesta rally 

in Albuquerque, NM in October.  

 In Springfield last year the 

members voted to include owners of 

all brands of motor homes manufac-

tured by Monaco in Monaco Interna-

tional Chapter of FMCA. Please 

spread the word and invite all your 

Beaver, Holiday Rambler and Safari 

friends to join us in the fun and fel-

lowship of our great chapter. 

Laura and I look forward to meeting 

each of you in Tucson, 
 

 Don Wyatt , 

 President 

 903-647-0665 

 mipres0910@aol.com 

MAKE YOUR PLANS TODAY TOé.. 

ñRendezvous in the Desertò 
Come join all your friends for lots of  

fun, food, and entertainment!  

Fill out the application found on page 4,  

write a check and mail it TODAY  

Limited to the first 400 coaches!!!!  

mailto:mipres0910@aol.com
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Are you ready?  There are lots 

of things for you to participate 

in and enjoy.  Pack up your RV 

and join in the fun.  

Mark Your Calendars 

ñRendezvous in the Desertò 

Monaco International Pre Rally  

March 15ð18th 

Tucson, AZ 

Page 4 

 

ñBack to the Fiftiesò 

Monaco International Pre Rally  

August 3ð7th 

Salam, Oregon 

Page 7  

 

ñ2010 Balloon Fiesta Rallyò 

October  6 ï10th 

Albuquerque, NM  

page 13 

Gregg Owned RV Dealerships in Four States 

  
 
 
 
 
 Buddy G. Gregg, president and founder of Buddy Gregg Motor Homes Inc., died at his home 
in Texas on Wednesday (Dec. 30). 
 Buddy and his wife, Carole, opened their first dealership in Little Rock, Ark., in 1984. In 1986 
they moved the dealership to one of its current locations in Knoxville, Tenn.  For almost three dec-
ades, Buddy Gregg Motor Homes sold and serviced RVs to individuals and businesses across North 
America, according to a statement from the company. 
 Buddy Gregg was considered an innovator and industry leader, and his reputation for quality 
service before and after the sale made him a hallmark in the recreational vehicle business. 
 At the height of the RV business, Buddy Gregg had dealerships in Oregon, Florida, Texas and 
Tennessee. 
 As a perennial recipient of the top 10 Dealer Award from Monaco Coach Corp. and Country 
Coach Inc., Buddy earned a reputation as a high volume and high quality service dealer. During his 
career, Buddy sold or serviced over 100,000 recreational vehicles. 
 Buddy Gregg is survived by his wife Carol, son Gregory, daughter Marla, son-in-law Brian 
Griffith, two grandsons  and mother-in -law Dorothy Williams.  

 

 

John & Susanne Verretto, Rally Masters  

ñRendezvous in the Desertò 

 We are very excited about the rally in Tucson Az.  Time to get those 

applications in the mail so you can see old friends, make new friends, go to 

seminars, shop at the vendor booths, have repairs made if needed, crafts, 

entertainment, eat, drink and have fun.  We even have an art class where 

you will be able to make a beautiful painting in just 3 hours. YES YOU CAN! 

 Monday  15 th  we will have cocktails and hors dôoeuvres around the 

coach display. So remember to get parked and setup early. 

 We are still working on finalizing the scheduling and all the fun 

events that we are planning for your enjoyment.  There are so many things 

to do in Tucson.  If you have never been there or haven't had time to have 

that extended stay to see all the sights, now is the time, come early, and 

stay late as we have a special rate at the park for 5 days before and 5 days 

after the rally of $25 per day plus tax  

SOME OF THE GREAT SIGHTS TO SEE:  Pima Air & Space Museum, 

Biosphere 2, Titan Missile Museum, Mission San Xavier del Bac, Old Tuc-

son Studios, University of Arizona Museum of Art, Kartchner  Caverns , 

Mt. Lemmon Ski Valley, and much more.  Remember the Arizona sunsets 

are must to see. 
 

Please plan to join us for this very special òDesert Rendezvous.ó 

We look forward to seeing you there!!!!!!  
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Peggy Rahkola, Secretary  
 When Peggy retired from Xerox in 1998, she and husband John (Rocky), a retired LA City Firefighter, 
purchased their first Monaco and began traveling and enjoying the RV life style.  In 1999 they gave up their 
stick built house and became full timers.  They joined MI in 2000 and have since attended many rallies where 
they worked on the parking committee and as bartenders.  Peggy has also been a greeter, a service writer, and 
has taught beading classes at several rallies.  They are active members of the Monaco Romers and have served 
as rally masters and are co-hosting the Albuquerque Balloon Fiesta this year.  They recently bought a home in 
Arizona where Peggy was elected to the HOA board. 
  Peggy & Rocky have been married 29 years.  Peggy has two sons from a previous marriage, one grand-
son, and a great-granddaughter. 

Want to get to know your officers better?  In each issue of our newsletter, we will include a short 
profile of a few of our officers so you can get to know them better.  

Kaye Martin, VP of Membership  
 Kaye and Jim have been involved with Monaco International since 1996 when they purchased their 
first Monaco Coach.  They have been involved in many rallies since that time.  Kaye and Jim hosted the 
Monaco International Balloon Fiesta Rally in Albuquerque for 11 years and met many of our members during 
those fun rallies.  The Martins are also members of Monaco Wan-na-goôs and Monacoôs in Motion. 
 Kaye and Jim have 4 children and 4 grandchildren.  It is good they like to travel as the children live in 
four different states.  When not traveling in their coach, they reside in Albuquerque, New Mexico.  Since re-
tirement from the drafting department at Sandia Labs, Kaye keeps busy volunteering for several non-profit 
service organizations.  Kaye also enjoys reading, hiking, quilting, scrapbooking and watching college sports. 

January 2010  
 We are looking forward to the 83 rd FMCA International Convention to be held in Albuquerque, New 
Mexico, March 22,23,24, & 25.  If you have not registered, itôs not too late! You can register on line with 
FMCA or look for the application in the January, 2010 edition of the Family Motor Coaching Magazine.  
 The 84th FMCA International Convention will be held August 11 to 14 at the Deschutes County Fair & 
Expo Center in Redmond, Oregon.  This is a premier venue in the northwest United States. 
 The Governing Board recently received ballots by mail to vote for or against the FMCA dues  increase 
in the amount of $5.00.  If the increase is approved by the majority, it will become effective beginning with 
the April 1, 2010 renewals. 

INTO Area Rally  
The International Area Rally will be held at the Rose RV Park, Quartzite, Arizona, January 20 to 24, 2010.  
Contact Sonny Gillespie, International Area President, for information regarding this rally.  Sonnyôs email 
address:  sgillespie@fmca.com 
     Nancy Wolfe  
     National Director  
 
 
 

Linda Schreiber, Treasurer  
 Linda and her roommate, Linda Hlavin, have been together for 40 years since they were sorority sis-
ters back in college.  They have been RVing since 1974 when they got their first mini RV to use for weekend ski 
trips to Lake Tahoe and camping vacations with their dogs.  In 1993 while living in Atlanta, they bought their 
first Monaco diesel pusher from Buddy Gregg in Knoxville and began taking longer trips.  They didnôt join any 
RV groups until 1996 when they joined MI and then in 1997 became charter members in Monaco Norcal, 
hosting rallies, and holding several officer positions in that club.  About 2000, they joined other clubs includ-
ing Monaco Northwest and Monaco Romers while still working in order to extend their travel to other states.  
Since Linda S retired in 2006 from Hewlett Packard, they have been ñmost timersò, travelling about 10 mo/yr. 
even though they still have a home in San Jose, CA.  Most recently, they own two dogs, Chieftan and Princess, 
who also enjoy the RV lifestyle and are well known by many fellow RVers.   
 Aside from RVôing, Linda S enjoys swimming, reading, hiking, golf, card games and photography.   She 
has an older brother living in Wisconsin.    

        Officer profiles continued on page 6  
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When you  are close to, or reach your desert destination ððBeaudry RV in Tucson, you may be interested to know 

what is ñclose by.ò  Following is a short list of places you may need  or want  to locate on your arrival:   

 Tucson Mall ï www.tucsonmall.com  - 4500 N. Oracle  (approx. 12 miles)  

 Walmart ï 1650 West Valenciað(approx. 6 miles) or  Walmart ð  5500 East 22nd Stð(approx. 7 miles) 

 Samsð4701 North Stone Ave.  (approx. 13 miles) 

 Beaucoup Congeô Bead Storeðwww.abcdirectbeads.comðLargest Bead store in Southern Arizona 

 Total Wines & More ð4370 N. Oracle   (www.totalwine.com) 

 Golf Courses ð Too numerous to list, however, my personal favorite is:  Tucson Nationalðrated in top 75 of 

US coursesé.home of numerous PGA tour eventsé.two courses availableé..awesome experience!   

 Geocachers ð Definitely NOT giving locationsé...your on your own!  Happy Hunting! 

This was a ñlast minuteò  (with limited space) article so I used my prerogative as a ñladyò and listed the items I felt were 

most important to the ñladiesòé...notice I didnôt forget the men...liquor store and golf course!       

      Submitted by:  Nancy Wolfe  

VISIT ALBUQUERQUE  AND PLAN TO ATTEND THE BALLOON FIESTA  

HOSTED BY MONACO INTERNATIONAL  

 In 1971 Sid Cutter decided to use a hot air balloon as the centerpiece for his motherôs 63rd birthday celebration.  

ñWhen I picked up the balloon,ò he said, ñthey showed me how to inflate it; and the thing just kept getting bigger and bigger. 

Later that year, Sid and eight friends founded the Albuquerque Aerostat Ascension Association, signed up members to learn to 

fly, and purchased their first balloon, named ñRoadrunner.ò  The following year, 1972, 13 balloons took part in New Mexicoôs 

first hot air balloon rally ever.  Thus began the Albuquerque International Balloon Fiesta!  

 From those original 13 balloons, the annual event has increased to just a little more than 550 balloons in 2009.  Not 

only are there hundreds of traditional, colorful round balloons, there are also balloons simply described as ñspecial shapes.ò  

Balloon artists have chosen cartoon characters, animals, and physical structures as inspiration for the ñspecial shapes,ò such as 

Airabelle the Cow, the Wells Fargo Stagecoach, two kissing bees, a soccer ball and a football, the Marine Bull Dog, Smokey the 

Bear and a Pink Elephant among many others.  It is a spectacular sight to see 550 balloons flying over the RVôs parked near the 

launch field.  

 Due to clear skies, perfect October climate and a phenomenon called the ñAlbuquerque Box,ò Albuquerque is the pre-

mier ballooning city.  With a combination of weather patterns and geographic landscape, the box allows balloonists to control  

and even retrace their adventure. 

 Balloon Fiesta Park covers over 200 acres and is filled with balloons and vendors selling everything from traditional 

New Mexican food to balloon memorabilia.  

 There are daily and evening activities to enjoy.  After the initial launch, there are competitions such as ñkey grabsò and 

ñbean bag dropsò where the pilots compete for prizes including a new truck.  In the evening, there is a ñballoon glowò when 

more than 200 or so balloons are securely tethered and inflated.  At one time, burners are ignited and the evening sky fills wit h 

a brilliant, luminous color that is truly magic.  The ñballoon glowò is followed by a huge fireworks show. 

 And if the experience of all those balloons and activities isnôt enough, Albuquerque has area attractions to keep rally 

attendees busy when they arenôt having a wonderful lunch at the Tanoan Country Club and El Pinto Restaurant and enjoying a 

ñsocial hourò every afternoon at 4:00 with lots of food and fun visiting with one another.  Some of the area attractions include 

shopping in Historic Old Town and Bien Mur Indian Market Center and visiting the Ice Cave and taking a tour of  Bandera 

Crater and Acoma Sky City.  There are several cultural centers, monuments and museums to explore.  One can be assured that 

there is plenty to do in the Albuquerque area.  Santa Fe, with its history and attractions, is only a short distance  north on I -25.  

 We invite and encourage everyone to attend this rally!!  Applications are available on line  

www.monacointernationalrvclub.com  or from David and Kay Piper, dfpiper@aol.com, 405-833-8471 or Rocky and Peggy 

Rahkola, rahkola@yahoo.com, 760-831-6691. 

http://www.monacointernationalrvclub.com/
mailto:dfpiper@aol.com
mailto:rahkola@yahoo.com
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Hi Everyone,  
 

 Thank you to everyone who has renewed his 2010 Membership dues.  If 
you have not, you still have time.  Please mail your renewal form along with 
your dues by the end of the month.   

 Not sure if you have paid or not?  E-mail me, vpmbrship@aol.com, or 
give me a call at 505-271-4992 or 505-506-7134, and I can tell you your status.  
You do not want to miss out on all that is happening in Monaco International.  

 Thanks, 
        Kaye Martin  
        VP Membership 

Maxine Schremp, Alternate. National Director  
Maxine Schremp married George while they were both working for the US Army and living in North-

ern Virginia.  A few years later, Maxine moved over to the US Coast Guard and had a fulfilling and rewarding 
career at USCG Headquarters located in Washington, DC.  She ended her career in 2002, retiring as the Dep-
uty Chief of Information Technology with 31 years of Federal Service. 

In 1979; Maxine and George  purchased their first of many motorhomes.  In 1994, they joined the 
Monaco family becoming the proud owners of their first of three Dynastyôs.   They love traveling throughout 
the country with their mixed Chihuahua/Whippet, Taco, although they call Virginia and Florida home.  

Maxine and George are members of eight FMCA chapters and Maxine has been elected as President, 
Vice President, Secretary , Treasurer and Newsletter Editor in several of these chapters.  Additionally, both 
volunteer for several non-profit organizations in both Florida and Virginia.  

Maxine enjoys life on the road, looking for new adventures and meeting new people.  Although this 
keeps her busy, she has kept up with her computer skills as editor of five different newsletters, including our 
newly published Monaco International Newsletter.  

Continued from page 3  

Nancy Wolfe, National Director  
 Nancy Wolfe has been active in Monaco International since she and her husband, Dick, purchased 
their first coach in 1997.  Nancy has served on several committees, both at the Executive Board level and the 
rally level including the initial MI Web Site committee.  Dick  and Nancy were Rally Masters for the March 
2005 Moultrie, GA, rally and will  serve as Rally Masters for the March, 2011 rally to be held prior to the 
FMCA Convention in Perry, GA.   They are active members in other clubs: Monaco Wan-na-goôs, Monaco 
Travelers, Eastern Monaco, Monacoôs In Motion, Eastern GeocOachers,  and Gourmands.  
 As the MI National Director, Nancy has conducted several National Director Forums and has been ac-
tive in the FMCA, having served on the Presidents Council 08-09; she was recently elected to the new FMCA 
Review Council where she will serve for 2 years.   
 Nancy and Dick were high school sweethearts and will be married 50 years in November.  Their family 
consists of two children,  four grandchildren and a pet Beta named ñPatron.ò  Prior to 2001, Nancy worked in 
their family business of Mobile Home Parks and Rental properties. When not on the road enjoying their 
Monaco, they spend time at their home in Bradenton, Florida keeping busy with family and community activi-
ties.   

Did you pay your MI dues yet?  

  Itôs not too late! 

mailto:vpmbrship@aol.com
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